
Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc. 

Membership Meeting 

 

Date held: February 12, 2013   Began: 7:30 PM Carl Landis Presiding 

There were 15 members in attendance. 

Secretary’s report accepted as read, motion by: Ray Hummel, 2nd by: Ira Lessman, Motion 

carried. 

Amount in the bank: $11,579.84   CD: $8,071.49 

Treasurer’s report accepted as read, motion by: Perry Aitkin, 2nd by: Kenny Frymoyer, Motion 

carried. 

 

Old Business: Carl Landis read a letter from the audit committee that said everything 

was good with the Treasurer’s books. 

Ronnie Hauck talked about the events to be held at the spring show like a folding display 

contest for the kids.  They might need space for this in the barn.  He made up and passed out a 

schedule of events for the SUN Area Ag/Dairy Days to be held at the show.  There will be kids 

activities all three days, celebrity milking contest, kids pedal pulls, dairy princess pageant and 

the ice cream sundae.  There are also other events being worked on like having the Soil 

Conservation and Bureau of Forestry come out and maybe we could have Smokey the Bear 

come out as well.                                  

Also discussed having a Farm/Ag Safety Event which would be done by the local fire companies 

and if weather permits, we could have Life Flight show up as part of the Ag safety event.  This 

would be held on Saturday.                      

It was mentioned that this would be a building year for this event.  We will have to see how 

many kids come out and on what days so the events and games can be scheduled accordingly. 

We then went over Mid Penn Garden Tractor Pullers schedule for this year.  They are May 26th, 

June 15th, July 6th, September 1st and October 12th.  These dates are all OK. 

Discussed the banners and getting signage for all of the events for the show. 



Todd Willow asked about the posters and getting prices for them since we have all of the new 

activities going on this year.  It was mentioned that they are expensive and they were 

purchased before with grant funds. 

Secretary then read an e-mail from Ashburn Animals.  They charge $150.00 for the first hour 

and $100.00 per hour after that, but, since we are so close to them, they will only charge us 

$80.00 per hour.  It was quickly decided not to get them and to contact the petting zoo people 

from Altoona and see what they have and if they are available.  After discussion, Kenny 

Frymoyer made a motion to get the petting zoo from Altoona for $150.00, 2nd by: Perry Aitkin, 

Motion carried. 

Mahlon Boop mentioned that April 20th is the spring doings at Kuhns Brothers in Milton.  They 

would like to have us back to make chips and fries.  Mahlon said that he did ask them if we 

could put a table down at the lower parking area to catch the folks that enter and exit the 

building down there. 

Mahlon also mentioned that the frying oil at Sams Club is a little over $25.00 per jug.  Mike 

Lessman will check with Troutmans for prices again. 

 

New Business: Kenny Frymoyer mentioned that we may need to spend the money on a 

new tube for the Case tractor tire.  It keeps going flat. 

We are doing scrapple and sausage on February 22nd and 23rd.  We will need help.  It was 

mentioned that depending on the weather, this may be the last time we make scrapple for the 

season. 

Kenny mentioned that Red Kreider has fuel for $3.00 per gallon.  He wants to know if we should 

get a couple hundred gallons at that price. 

Todd Willow mentioned that he will not be available on the Friday of the show for breakfast, so 

we will need some help for that. 

At 8:45 PM, Perry Aitkin made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by: Kenny Frymoyer, Motion carried. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary 


